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 October 28, 2022 – The Department of Education (DepEd) intends to maximize 

learning recovery by bringing students back to school while also implementing 

appropriate measures. DepEd would like to express their sincere gratitude to all of their 

local Government Units (LGUs), National Government Partners, Non – government 

Organizations (NGOs) and stakeholders for respecting and supporting DepEd’s position 

against the unnecessary cancellation of classes and the use of our schools as 

accommodating sites for events that are unrelated to the curriculum. 

 DepEd or the Department of Education is one of the departments of the Philippine 

government which has the responsibility of governing and taking care of education 

matters so that all students and teachers will truly see the real definition of education, 

which magnifies classrooms and students’ performance. 

 Based on this issue, we could tell that not only public schools, elementary to 

secondary level, should hear the DepEd’s stand and voice “Cancellation of Classes and 

the Use of schools as Billeting Areas” addressed to LGUs, NGOs and other government 

agencies and other stakeholders who wish to use the school that might cause the delivery 

of learning be delayed and hamper the chance to address learning gaps due to 

cancellation of classes.  It is also stated that classroom assessment is an integral part of 

curriculum implementation because it tracks and measures learners’ progress and adjusts 

instruction accordingly. Moreover, classroom assessment helps inform the learners, their 

parents, and their guardians about their progress in school/ class. 



  

 

11 November 2022 

Publications 

 
 Employees, teachers, heads, and all others concerned your support affords 

uninterrupted class sessions for our learners, and helps our teachers avoid unnecessary 

make- up classes, which pose as an additional burden to their teaching load.        

 By understanding the main purpose of this article, DepEd is willing to give the 

best way on students for them to cope with their average learning amidst various 

challenges. DepEd also remains steadfast in this pursuit of providing accessible and 

quality basic education for all. We, however, cannot do this alone. Therefore, we enjoin 

everyone to help our learners recover from these losses. 
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